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MEMORANDUM 

TO: North Castle Planning Board 

CC: North Castle Town Board 
Michael Thompson, P.E., JMC 
Paolo Cardarelli 

FROM: Joseph M. Cermele, P.E., CFM 
Kellard Sessions Consulting 
Consulting Town Engineers 

DATE: May 20, 2021 

RE: Wetland Mitigation Bond – Bond Release 
Paolo Cardarelli 
7 Patriots Farm Court 
Section 102.03, Block 2, Lot 15 

This office received a letter and attachments from JMC, dated May 3, 2021, requesting a release of the 
Wetland Mitigation Planting Bond relating to the wetland mitigation for the above-referenced project.  
The Wetland Mitigation Planting Bond was required as a condition of the Site Plan and Wetland Permit 
Resolution Approval granted by Resolution of the Planning Board on December 10, 2018 for the 
construction of the new inground pool, patio and pool house.  More specifically, a Wetland Mitigation 
Planting Bond was required to ensure completion of the mitigation plantings, as well as to maintain said 
plantings for a period of five (5) years (see attached Wetland Mitigation Bond Recommendation 
Memorandum, dated January 9, 2019).  The applicant provided the original Wetland Mitigation Planting 
Bond in the amount of $29,535.55, as well as a second bond for the 5-year maintenance and monitoring 
plan in the amount of $4,025.00. 

The applicant has requested a release of the original Mitigation Planting Bond in the amount of 
$29,535.55.  Upon review of the completed work and the certification and initial monitoring report 
provided by the Landscape Architect, this office is amenable to release of the Mitigation Planting Bond.  
We note that the second bond for the 5-year maintenance and monitoring plan, in the amount of 
$4,025.00, should be maintained for the full duration of the monitoring period to ensure successful 
implementation of the mitigation plan.  If the Planning and Town Boards are amenable, it would be our 
recommendation that the Wetland Mitigation Plantings Bond ($29,535.55) be released. 
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Should you find any information contrary to this recommendation, or if there are any questions, please 
feel free to contact me directly. 
  
JMC/dc 
 
https://kellardsessionsconsulti.sharepoint.com/sites/Kellard/Municipal/Northcastle/Corresp/018SitePlans/2021-05-20_NCPB_Cardarelli - 7 Patriots Farm Court_Wetland Mitigation Bond Release Memo.docx  
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